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The 16th July 2015 was a historic day for
Haddenham: the polling day on whether to accept
the Neighbourhood Plan. Over half the village
electorate turned out to vote, delivering an
emphatic “yes”, with 1712 (86%) votes for, and 273
(14%) against. The plan then went to Aylesbury Vale
District Council who “made” the plan (that is
formally accepted it) which they did at the
beginning of September. Our Plan is now a formal
recognised document, to be considered in drafting
of the Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan (VALP), itself
due to be adopted in summer 2017. Meanwhile, our
Plan will have to be considered in any planning
applications.

But the Plan is not only about housing - it’s about
sport, leisure, recreation and village amenities too-
although it is housing growth that inevitably makes
the headlines. The Plan allows for 430 new homes,
and you can see the sites on the Parish Council website. During the summer, there was a flurry of
emails which villagers may have seen suggesting that recent Court cases could undermine the
weight given Neighbourhood Plans in planning applications. Because AVDC has failed to adopt
its own Local Plan yet and crucially does not have the supply of new housing in the pipeline.
However, Haddenham Parish Council is convinced our community is in a stronger position
because of our Neighbourhood Plan. Meanwhile our Parish Council joins other voices in the Vale
urging our AVDC Councillors to use discretion to give full weight over and above developer

interests where Neighbourhood Plans have been
developed by communities.

The Parish Council thanks everyone for
participating in the exhibitions, workshops and
discussions over the last 2 years. A key aim of
neighbourhood plans is to encourage community
participation, and we now want to maintain and
build on the fantastic level of interest. There is
much work to take forward the vision in the
Neighbourhood Plan. The referendum was only the
start of the journey towards Haddenham 2033!

David Truesdale
Vice Chair Haddenham Parish Council

Haddenham
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
We’ve got it made!
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Haddenham Parish Council has taken
ownership of the field adjacent to Townsend
Green, one of the benefits from the
development at Stokes Croft. Using the land as
a community orchard was voted for by the
village in 2014 as a legacy for this and future
generations of villagers. The creation of the
orchard can now begin in earnest. The Orchard
Committee, a sub group of the Parish Council
Environment Committee will manage the
orchard and there a number of community
events planned over the next few months which
we hope will attract a large number of
Haddenham residents
A professional orchard designer has designed a
layout using a range of old varieties of apple,
pear, cherry and plum trees. The final design
includes soft fruit bushes and wild flowers with
an integral seating area. The Committee believe
that the orchard will encourage the village
residents to engage in its creation and
maintenance in addition to harvesting the free
fruit! Local schools will be able to use the
orchard for educational purposes throughout
the year. The Committee plan to hold at least
two public events a year such as celebrating
midsummer, apple pressing, or even fruit
cookery classes.
Now the Committee needs to raise the funds to
purchase the saplings, bushes, protection and
support for the plants, sign boards and
furniture. The budget for the complete orchard
is £4,000 and whilst there are some grants from
local charities, the Committee aims to raise the
majority of the funds from private donors.
Why not come on board and help us to create
a lasting legacy for the village?
If you are interested in helping with the orchard
either as a volunteer or as a sponsor, please
contact either Elaine Pickup on 01844 296191 –
Elaine-pickup@hotmail.com or David Greaves
on 01844 290039 –grivas@hotmail.co.uk
Check Haddenham.net or the Events insert for
details of the Orchard Events.

Haddenham Community Orchard

Haddenham Parish Council is the Trustee of
Haddenham Educational Charity which was set
up from the Old British School Charity when
the Old British School was sold. Each year the
Council awards small sums of money to
students in the village who need help towards
the purchase of books or equipment for their
education.
As now is the time when many students are
about to head off to college or University, it is
time to get your applications in. The closing
date for applications is 30th September 2015.
The Council will review the applications during
October and awards will be made in early
November.
If you would like to apply for a grant an
application form can be found on the
Charitable Trusts section of the Haddenham
Parish Council website www.haddenham-
bucks-pc.gov.uk.
Alternatively you can contact the Clerk by
email haddenhampc@btconnect.com
or phone 01844 292411

Small Grants for
Haddenham Students

The Neighbourhood Plan consultation
highlighted how much villagers value our local
businesses, particularly the variety of food
shops sprinkled throughout the village. The
Parish Council was therefore particularly
pleased when the only shop at Church End
re-opened as The Egg House Butchery. Run by
a local family and sourcing locally produced
foods including meat, cheese and delicious ice
cream. Please make all our local shops a
success by Shop Haddenham First.

Valued Village Shop Re-opens

The Parish Council is
organising a litter pick on

Saturday October 10th 2015. Volunteer litter
pickers always welcome. Please join us at
Banks Car Park at 10am.

Litter Pick

Aylesburyʼs Blue Ribbon Chauffeurs
Friendly Executive Taxi Service

Airport transfers, Ports, Train Stations, London, Oxford,
Milton Keynes. Haddenham to Heathrow £55.00

Business Travellers and Private customers
Children with car seats, Wheel Chairs, Pets,
Young & Wise are all very much welcome.

Please Contact Owner & Driver Chris Beaujeux
Office: 01296 381 593 Mobile: 07763 492 504

E-mail info@blueribbonchauffeurs.co.uk www.blueribbonchauffeurs.co.uk

Library Picture. Similar to Blue Ribbon Car

Dog Sitter / Couple Required
Food and Wages provided

No dog walking needed as there is a large garden
3 small dogs who can be left during the day for a few hours

Village location

Needed 4th - 19th October 2015
Telephone: 07840 919768
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MARY LEVER
PICTURE FRAMING

wide range of frames
competitive prices

fast service

26 Nelson Street, Thame OX9 2DP
Tel: 01844 216921 Mob: 07708 065713

Heartbeat Haddenham has now installed public
access defibrillators at the railway station, the
sports pavilion on Woodways, and at
Abbeyfields. Together with the one outside the
library, there are now four fully operational units
up and running in the village. There is another
unit which will be sited at Church End when
appropriate permissions have been granted
and two further units for other sites in the
village. In the Autumn, Heartbeat Haddenham
will be running CPR and defibrillator
familiarisation courses . Look out for news on
Haddenham.net and in the Bucks Herald.

Update on Heartbeat Haddenham

Chris Young, Chair of the Environment
Committee gives an update on this busy
group.
Matters dealt with by the Environment
Committee have not had such a high profile as
the Neighbourhood Plan, but, nevertheless, are
very important to the life in the village.
For example, Buckinghamshire County Council
have passed responsibility to the Parish
Council for the maintenance of local footpaths
and all grass cutting of verges inside the 30
MPH limit. External contractors have been
hired to do the large volume of work and as
September will be the 3rd cut since this
change has taken place, they are now familiar
with the various quirks of Haddenham’s grassy
areas.
The pond at Rudds Lane has been dredged
and the sludge and silt has been removed and
disposed of at a recognised site. We also took
the opportunity to give the neighbouring trees
a haircut. Church pond has had the sleepers
replaced and disposable matting has been
installed to give the grass a chance to grow
back. To ensure that the grass is undisturbed,
please respect the guard ropes and keep off
the enclosed area.
Buckinghamshire County Council have
promised to finally start work on the proposed
Zebra Crossing in Woodways by the two
schools in September. We will meet with
Transport for Bucks soon to review the costs
currently estimated at £84,000, which will be
met by a New Homes Bonus grant from
Aylesbury Vale District Council.
Meanwhile we continue to work with
Buckingham County Council to attempt to
resolve the car parking problems in the
Sheerstock and Wykeham Way area We have
been very grateful for the support from
villagers affected by commuters leaving their
cars on the street.
The village street lights are a particular problem
as we are no longer allowed to renew lights on
telephone poles and many are getting very old.
We have developed a replacement programme
and put extra money aside from the budget to
cover additional costs.

What’s Happening with the
Environment Committee?
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The PC’s unappealingly called F&GP
Committee stands for Finance & General
Purposes – enough to frighten anyone away!
But this Committee is responsible for planning
and spending the PC’s budget, managing its
staff, buildings and assets including Banks Park
and the Willis Road Playing Fields, and indeed
anything not covered by the other main
Committees – which can make for a heavy
workload. It meets on the 4th Monday of the
month.
What has F&GP been up to in recent months?
We have bedded in an entirely new way of
managing the budget following a full review and
going digital, bringing us firmly into the 21st
century. We have reviewed an audit report on
these new arrangements, are preparing for
compulsory pensions from next year, and are
reviewing a raft of policies and procedures to
ensure we are at the forefront of best local
council practice. We are recruiting a new part-
time Assistant Parish Clerk to help us take on
new responsibilities like devolved services from
the County Council, and following up the
Neighbourhood Plan.
Major recent expenditure in the last quarter has
included £13,599 to remove silt from Rudds
Pond; £12,454 to replace rotted iron railings
around Banks Park; £3,100 to reinstate
collapsed banks at Church End pond; and
£2,460 on tree work mainly at Banks Park and
Rudds Pond.
Next projects include repairs to the dentist’s
surgery at Banks Cottage and the wychert wall
along Banks Road; a pedestrian crossing at
Woodways funded by the New Homes bonus;
working with the County Council to seek
potential funding for the Sheerstock Parking
proposals; and with the developer of the Airfield
site to secure funding for major new sports and
leisure facilities. Fundraising is taking place for
trees for Townsend Community Orchard, for
Heartbeat Haddenham defibrillators, and the
continued maintenance of Snakemoor. So
never a dull moment!

The View from F&GP

Have you ever wondered why the fair visits
Haddenham each year around this time? It is to
celebrate the Haddenham Feast. The feast is
an ancient festival to celebrate the harvest on
the Sunday with the fair day the next day.
Apparently, its strange timing- the Sunday after
the third Thursday in September - is to do with
the feast being set according a calendar used
before our current Gregorian calendar.

The Haddenham Feast

Haddenham Safe Walking and Cycling Group
are conducting a survey of the state of
Haddenham's walkways. Cynthia Floud, Chair
of the group gives an update.
‘Our pavement survey has identified some
spots where there is a chance of tripping up,
other places where hedges and brambles have
overgrown and, if you are in a wheelchair or
pushing a buggy, you may have to go into the
road. We have also noted where the size of the
potholes in the road mean that pedestrians
could get a soaking, when vehicles plough
through the inevitable puddles. We think that
pavements are at least as important as roads,
where their upkeep is concerned, for the safety
and comfort of residents. The results of the
survey will be shared with the Parish Council.
We can also report that our campaign to
persuade car owners not to park on pavements
is going well. Cards are available from the
Parish Office, which you can put on the
windscreen of poorly parked cars, to remind
them that pavements are for people. Our
PCSO, Sue Jones, tells us all to photograph the
number plates of repeat offenders and send the
photos to her at
suzan.jones@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk.
Cars parked at the roadside may slow the
traffic down and obstruct the flow, but this is a
good thing from the point of view of
pedestrians, children and cyclists. Most
motorists are pedestrians too, so it will benefit
them. While out surveying, we have discovered
some pavements which have been damaged by
cars being parked on them: kerbstones
dislodged or asphalt worn away. Thus our two
campaigns ‘Twenty’s Plenty’ and the Pavement
Survey have merged to focus our attention on
Haddenham's pavements and their role in the
safety of villagers.’
Cynthia Floud, Chair, Haddenham Safe Walking
& Cycling Group cynthia.floud@btinternet.com
The maintenance of most pavements and roads
in Haddenham are the responsibility of
Buckinghamshire County Council and can be
reported at www.transportforbucks.net/Tell-
us.aspx. With the evidence collected from
surveys such as this, the Parish Council
Environment Committee can lobby the County
to make these essential repairs.

Do you trip along or trip up the
pavements of Haddenham?

Thank you to Keith Milner of
Haddenham.net for the use

of his photos in this edition of the newsletter.

Thank You
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Parish Councillors are
volunteers, giving up their
time to work on behalf of
the community. Here we ask
one member of the Council
some searching questions.
This issue we feature
Councillor Margaret Aston,
both the Chair of the
Haddenham Parish
Councillor and a
Buckinghamshire County Councillor.
How long have you served on the Parish Council?
I have been on the Parish Council for nearly
forty years during which time I have seen many
changes in the village. I think the most notable
is the opening of the railway and I remember
remarking at the time that it would lead to an
expansion of the village although prior to this
several developments had already been agreed.
How did you become involved in the Parish Council?
I came to the village in 1963 and was asked to
a coffee morning at the end of which I was
asked to stay!! Not knowing for what reason as
new comer I was somewhat surprised!
However, the lady in question, Betty Arne,
asked me if I would consider taking on the
organising of meals on wheels for the area.,
Without thinking I said ‘yes’ and continued to
organise and deliver meals for the next 25
years. I think I have been nearly every cottage
in the village and neighbouring villages. This
was my start in serving the community and
prompted me when asked to stand for the
Parish Council and then the County Council.
What has motivated you to be involved for so long?
My interest in the local community has always
been of great importance to me and I will
continue to do so as long as I am able.
You can contact Margaret on 01844 291576 or
maston@buckscc.gov.uk

Get to Know Your Councillors
Becoming a
parish
councillor can
be a daunting
prospect, but
thankfully there
is an
organisation
that provides
support. Known by another awkward acronym
‘BMKALC’, the Buckinghamshire and Milton
Keynes Association of Local Councils have an
excellent trainer Carole Burslem who run a half
day course for parish councillors on Saturday
19th September. The Haddenham Parish
Councillors welcomed our colleagues from all
corners of Buckinghamshire training held in our
very own Walter Rose Room. Even the most
seasoned councillor learned something new,
thanks to Carole’s encyclopaedic knowledge. It
was really surprising to hear that whilst the
parish council has little powers in comparison to
Aylesbury Vale District Council or Buckinghamshire
County Council, we do a few. For example:
The power to provide allotments and which are
to be found between Townside and Sheerstock.
Our allotments are well look after by Alison Watt
with John Wheeler. Allotment rents are due now
so if you have received your invoice, please do
pay promptly. The demand for allotments has
increased over the years but people giving up
allotments often do so at this time of year, so if
you are interested in being added to the waiting
list, contact Alison (see contacts at the back of
the newsletter).
Have regard to the protection of the bio-diversity
of the area. Now that we undertake some of the
grass cutting, we can ensure that the timing
allows the wild flowers to seed on the grass
verges, an increasingly important site for our
native flora. All work on the ponds has been
carried out with consideration of the wild life
within them.
The Power to provide baths and wash houses.
Whilst we are not totally convinced of the need
in Haddenham, this is the sort of power that
could straight to you head. Have yet to see the
‘ability to provide a bath house’ rank in anyone’s
list of most desired super power, it’s nice to
know if we really wanted to, we could.
The group learned that parish councillors are
officially ‘holders of public office’ and so not
counted as volunteers, despite receiving no
payment for the time given in council duties –
including giving up Saturday mornings to attend
training. Anyone interested in becoming a
councillor or being co-opted onto one of the sub
groups can contact Sue Gilbert at the Parish
Office for more information.

Training for Parish Councillors
592473618

367158942

814926375

681395427

735842196

249617853

158269734

473581269

926734581

Page 7 Puzzle Solutions
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PARISH COUNCIL
Tim Armitt . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 41 The Gables, HP17 8AD . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 291720 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .haddenhamfete@aol.com
Margaret Aston . . . . . . . Budnall Farm, Oxford Road, HP17 8TS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 291576 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Maston@buckscc.gov.uk
David O’Hanlon . . . . . . 22 Churchway, HP17 8AA . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 07956 465704 . . . . . . . . .davidohanlonuk@gmail.com
David Lyons . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6 Clerkenwell Cottages,Townside, HP17 8RJ . . . . 296174 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Dakeyd10@gmail.com
Tom Newton . . . . . . . . . . . . 6 Stockwell, HP17 8AX . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 07915 055479
Lindsey Poole . . . . . . . . . . . 59 The Gables, HP17 8AD . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 290331 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .lindseypoole61@gmail.com
Stephen Sharp . . . . . . . . . .Woodend House, High Street, HP17 8ER . . . . . . . . . . . 290597 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . stephsharp@aol.com
David Truesdale . . . . . . . 16 Church End, HP17 8AE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 291407 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .David.truesdale@chg.org.uk
JohnWheeler . . . . . . . . . . . . 5 Quakers Mede, HP17 8EB . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 296134 . . . . . . . j.wheeler@haddenhambucks-pc.gov.uk
Chris Young . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 50WykehamWay, HP17 8BX . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 290269 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .chrisyoung65@gmail.com
Parish Office . . . . . . . . . . . . . (Tuesday &Thursday mornings 09:00-12.00)
Post: Parish Council Office, Banks Road, Haddenham, Bucks HP17 8EE . . . . . . . . . . . . haddenhampc@btconnect.com
AlisonWatt (Allotment Secretary) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 292544 . . . . . haddenhamallotments@hotmail.com
Roger Hannaford (Street Lighting) 142 Sheerstock . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 292154 . . . . . streetlighting@haddenham-bucks-pc.gov.uk

COUNCIL MEETING DATES
Date Time Meeting Location
Monday 21st September . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Planning Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
Monday 28th September . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . F&GP Committee Banks Park Trustees . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council Office
Monday 5th October . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.00pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Planning Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
Monday 12th October . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Environment Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council Office
Tuesday 13th October . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Communications Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council Office
Monday 19th October . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Planning Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Walter Rose Room
Monday 26th October . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . F&GP Committee Banks Park Trustees . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council Office
Monday 2nd November . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.00pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Planning Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
Monday 9th November . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Environment Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council Office
Monday 16th November . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Planning Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
Monday 23rd November . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . F&GP Committee Banks Park Trustees . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council Office
Monday 1st December . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.00pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Planning Committee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7.30pm . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Parish Council . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Walter Rose Room
DECEMBER RECESS - NO MEETINGS

DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCIL
Judy Brandis (AVDC)Fort End House . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .292484 Brian Foster (AVDC)2 Slave Hill . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .290520
Michael Edmonds (AVDC) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .208603 AVDC Switchboard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .01296 585858
Margaret Aston (BCC)Budnall Farm, Oxford Road . . .291576 BCC Highways on Call . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .0845 230 2882
BCC Switchboard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .01296 395000 http://www.buckscc.gov.uk
TRAVEL
Arriva BusesWeb Site:http://www.arrivabus.co.uk
Traveline for bus, trains and coach information:0871 200 2233
Chiltern Railways enquiry line:0845 600 5165
http://www.chilternrailways.co.uk
Dial-a-ride: 01296 330088

WEA ADULT LEARNING
Buckinghamshire Adult Learning: 0845 045 4040
WEAWest Bucks Villages Branch: 01296 748538
WEA Dayschools: 01865 768289

POLICE & CRIME
NeighbourhoodWatch Jacky Stevens..........................................................................................292234 . .jacky@continental-cellulose.com
Police non-emergency crime reporting..................................................................................101
Neighbourhood Policing Team.........................................................................................................................0845 505 505
HaddenhamLongCrendonNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
You can contact us and/or make non-urgent reports of crime, anti-social behaviour, lost property, etc through our
website: www.thamesvalley.police.uk
PC Dean Kingham ...........................................................................................................................................................................dean.kingham@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
PCSO Suzan Jones ..........................................................................................................................................................................suzan.jones@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
ThamesValley Crimestoppers (charity).....................................................................................0800 555 111
MISCELLANEOUS
Bucks Herald Correspondent (Christina Jeffery) ..............................................291406 . .nose4news@haddenhamvillage.net
Haddenham Fish Scheme...............................................................................................................................................www.haddenhamfishscheme.org
JeanneWatt 291337.....................................................................................................................................................................Alison Green 292088
Haddenham Community Library..............................................................................................................0845 230 3232
HaddenhamWeb Site ..............................................................................................................................................................http://www.haddenham.net
Haddenham Medical Centre.................................................................................................................................293300
Village Hall Bookings (Sue Parkinson) ..............................................................................................291276 / 07739 405474 suehvh@hotmail.co.uk
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Down
1. '90s treaty
2. Station sign
3. ''Olympia'' painter Édouard
4. Total disaster
5. Pitched messages
6. Track record?
7. Worldly rather than spiritual
8. Con's preoccupation
9. In an inappropriate fashion
10. Today, in Madrid
11. Statue material, perhaps
12. Word with tender or aid
13. Exercise, as influence
18. HS math subject
19. One of seven, to Salome
24. Washday unit
25. Part of a blade
29. Biggest human bone
30. Federal agcy., 1946-74
31. Bit of a cheer
32. King beginning?

Across
1. Brigitte, e.g.
4. It has a point
9. Ambergris source
14. New Mexico's Dona ___ county
15. Suggestion box fill
16. A status symbol
17. Film that may rate four stars?
20. Layers
21. Pulitzer-winning columnist Herb
22. Place for a draft
23. Magazine feature
26. Pot-bellied pet
27. PC key
28. Film that may rate three stars?
31. Battering device
34. Jack Benny's 39
35. Abominable snowmen
38. Commiserator's word
40. Floor models
43. Relinquish
44. Arthur Marx
46. Tiny Tim's instrument, briefly
47. Caviar, e.g.
48. Film that may rate two stars?
53. Fifth sign
55. Chinchilla's coat
56. Alarm clock, e.g.
60. Tabloid aviators, briefly
61. Bass or treble, e.g.
63. Sound beginning?
64. Film that may rate one star?
68. Noted billionaire
69. Virus carrier, sometimes
70. Coxcomb
71. Surprise attack
72. Annie's pooch
73. It may be at the end of the line

33. Long-tailed South American monkeys
36. Wedding promise
37. Part of WYSIWYG
39. Operative
41. Colo. neighbor
42. Char
45. Discarded
49. ''___ Lang Syne''
50. Cara and Castle
51. A way to be sure
52. Type of log
53. Fire, euphemistically
54. ''___ Frome''
57. Type of car or nurse
58. Filmdom's Flynn
59. Unpleasantly grating
62. Disaster-relief org.
65. It may sting a little
66. Obi-___ Kenobi
67. Caesar's first name

2 7 8

3 6 1

6 7 5

8 1 3 4

7 2 1

9 1 8 3

1 2 3

5 1 6 9

9 3 5



www.haddenham-bucks-pc.gov.uk facebook.com/HaddenhamParishCouncil


